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Friday 15th July 2022     Letter Number: XXVII 

This Half Term’s Value:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

I can hardly believe that I am writing the final Friday newsletter of the academic year!  This morning 

we celebrated the achievements of our Year 6 pupils and shared some of our favourite memories 

from the last seven years.  We are extremely proud of all our pupils for their hard work, exemplary 

behaviour and commitment to the school values this year but we are especially proud at this time of 

our Year 6’s.   

 

Whilst saying goodbye is always tinged with some sadness we know that our Year 6’s are more than 

ready for their next adventure and that this, although a goodbye of sorts is not the end.  Moreton 

Say will always be here for you and we look forward to hearing about each of your new 

achievements.    

 

Now it is the time to celebrate what has been a wonderful year, this afternoon the PTA will open the 

school gates for this year’s Moreton Say Summer Fete.  We look forward to seeing as many of you as 

possible there. 

 

I will be in touch before the end of term for a final update, until then wishing everyone a wonderful 

weekend – keep cool and drink lots!  

 
With Best Wishes,  

 

Mrs S. Henney  

 

Attendance 

 

This week’s winners are Class 2 – Well done! 

 

Class  This week … Previous week ….  

1 99.23% 92.31% 

2 99.26% 100% 

3 95.71% 94.09% 

4 97.06% 96.47% 

Whole School 97.82% 96.33% 

National Average this week  93.7% 
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This week’s Star Pupils!  

This week’s pupils of the week are:  

Nursery – Hughie Ward for always listening well and following instructions. Hughie always 

has a smile on his face 

Class 1 –  Oliver Ward for fantastic work in Maths, well done Oliver.  

Class 2 –  Isabelle Hollins - For blowing Miss Jones away with her fantastic handwriting this 

week. Keep it up Izzy! 

Class 3 – Mr Tipton for all the amazing work you have done in Class 3! 

Class 4 – All of Class 4 for being so amazing this year. 

 

Class News 

 

Nursery 

Our Nursery children are enjoying the sunshine this week. 

We have been exploring water play, pouring from jugs and mark-making with 

paintbrushes. 

The children have been developing their concentration skills through jigsaw 

puzzles. 

Our nursery children have been busy making salt 

dough cakes and buns ready to use in our bakery 

role-play area. 

In the garden we have been caring for and watering 

our wonderful herbs. 

As this is our final full week at school we have enjoyed reading our pathways to write story, 

'The Sea Saw'. 

 

Best wishes Mrs Butler and Mrs Arblaster  

 

Class 2 

What a wonderful, last full week in our class. As always, a hive of activity. I have been 

particularly impressed with the attitude to learning from all 

pupils this week; they are showing the are ready to learn, 

taking pride in their work and making links between 

subjects to deepen their understanding.  

In D&T we finished making our boats and then tested 

against the brief, evaluating changes we would make if we 

were to take on this challenge in the future.  
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In English we innovated the story of Goldilocks and just the one bear, by changing 

characters and settings. Again, I was impressed by the creative writing produced and the 

fantastic stories written. We are hoping to share some of these with other classes over the 

next few days.  

I am proud of Year 1 and 2, and how they have settled into their first full year of school. 

They have worked incredibly hard and Mrs Burns and I wish them a wonderful and exciting 

summer break. (will send a picture of the boats at the end of the day) 

Miss S. Jones & Mrs Burns 

 

Class 3 

Class 3, along with Oak Class at Adderley had a fantastic day on Wednesday at Chester 

Zoo! We got to see loads of amazing animals, including having a walk through the bat 

cave. Some of them came really close to us! Of course we saw the giraffes, which are the 

animals we have been learning a lot about as part of our class work. It was nice to put our 

knowledge into action! 

 

We have also had a fantastic week in class too. We have mummified tomatoes and 

made canopic jars to put them in as part of our work on Ancient Egypt!  

 

All round, it's been a really fun week! 

 

Miss McLaughlin 

 

Class 4 

Alderford Lake  

On Tuesday, the children in Year 6 were treated to a trip to Alderford Lake for a day jam 

packed with water sports. Once the children were kitted out in wetsuits, they had the 

chance to experience the aqua park, which is a giant inflatable obstacle course on the 

water. Some children were even brave enough to conquer the central tower and 

jump/slide off.  

After a quick bite to eat, the children then went paddle boarding on the lake and got the 

chance to experience wild swimming. 
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It was an absolutely fabulous day that wouldn’t have been possible without the support of 

the PTA, who have funded the entire trip.   

Mrs Baillie 

 

In other news ….  

 

 

Hot Weather 

With the forecast of extremely hot weather next week, can we remind all parents to ensure 

that children have the following available on Monday and Tuesday: 

 Refillable water bottle 

 Have sun cream applied before coming to school 

 Wear a sun hat to school 

Dependant on what Monday and Tuesday brings, we will make decisions as to what 

arrangements will be made for break and lunch times. 

 

Class Names 

After consultation with yourselves, teachers and pupils the Teaching and Learning Council 

are delighted to announce Moreton Say’s new class names: 

Ercall – (Nursery – Mrs Butler and Mrs Arblaster) 

Lawley – (Class 1 – Mrs Greenway) 

Wrekin – (Class 2 – Miss Jones) 

Caradoc – (Class 3 – Miss McLaughlin) 

Stiperstones – (Class 4 – Mrs Baillie) 
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The names link to well-known Shropshire hills and for the eagle eyed amongst you are 

structured in ascending order.  The children are going to be learning about the history and 

geography of these hills during their first week back in school.  

 

 

 

School Uniform 

You may be starting to think about next year’s school uniform, all of which can be 

purchased from School Trends (see below).  This year we have a new addition to the 

uniform available in the form of school house colours PE tops.  These can be worn for PE 

lessons and also at whole school events such as sports days. 

 

Your child will have been allocated to a school house and each of these houses now has 

a corresponding coloured T-shirt: 

 

Edinburgh – Red 

London – Purple 

Belfast – Green 

Cardiff - Yellow 

 

These are not compulsory but should you wish to purchase one please feel free to do so.  

If you are unsure of your child’s House please contact the school office.  

 

Please see below information from School Trends 

regarding the ordering of school uniform: 

The summer is fast approaching and with it the 

ordering deadline for parents to place their back-to-

school uniform orders. 

https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/MoretonSayCEPrimarySchoolTF93RS 

 

We ask that parents order on or before the 18th July for back-to-school uniform 

deliveries.  Please allow 28 days for dispatch during July, August and September. 

 

Many thanks 

School Trends Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/MoretonSayCEPrimarySchoolTF93RS
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Eco Council 

 

What a busy and active year we have had! 

 

Over the year the team have set up recycling challenges for soft plastic, bottle tops and 

batteries.  

 

They have signed the school up for the Big School Clean Up and worked with companies 

such as Veolia, to improve our understanding on recycling.  

 

They have been an integral part of the initial plans for our outdoor learning environment 

and have created areas for nature by planting flowers, fixing the bug hotel and feeding 

the birds.  

 

This week saw us finalise our Eco-code so that we could submit our application for the 

Eco-School's Green Flag award.  

 

 

 

D & T Club 

 

We have had a great summer term designing and making a wide range of products. We 

started the term by making tasty sandwiches and using 2D nets to make sandwich boxes 

for them.  

 

We have made a range of games to be used during wet plays and our biggest project 

was making cuchions, using the computers to design an image linked to the Queen's 

Jubilee.  

 

We finished off this week by making tasty fruit lollies. D&T club hopes to return next 

summer.   
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Moreton Say Diary Dates 2021 – 2022  

 

 

JULY 

Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th – Grove School YR 6 Taster days 

Monday 11th July – Non Uniform Day (Donation of bottles for tombola stall) 

Tuesday 12th July – YR 6 Leavers Trip (TBC) 

Tuesday 12th July – YR 5 Taster Day at Grove 

Wednesday 13th July – Class 3 visit to Chester Zoo 

Thursday 14th July – Back up Sports Day – 9.15am  

Friday 15th July – Year 6 Leavers Show – Clive Hall 9.15am 

Friday 15th July – PTA Summer Fest – 3.30pm to 5.30pm  

Tuesday 19th July – Whole School Church Service – 9.15am 

Tuesday 19th July – Last day of term 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday 5th September – PD Day 

Tuesday 6th September – Children return to school for Autumn Term 
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and finally ….  
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